
AB 737 – Felons and Hunting Licenses					Rep. Smith











Summary of Bill:





Assembly Bill (AB) 737 prohibits persons not allowed to possess a firearm (felons, those with injunctions or restraining orders) from obtaining a hunting license that authorizes hunting with a firearm.  Violation of this prohibition results in a forfeiture of not less than $500 or more than $1,000 and loss of hunting privileges for 5 years. 





The Bill also creates three new licenses: small game non-firearm, turkey archery, and bear archery. 





Fiscal Effect:





The Fiscal Estimate from the Department of Natural Resource (DNR) indicates one-time costs of $9,150 to update the Automated License Issuance System, annual costs of $53,700 to conduct investigations, and increased revenues of $28,500 for the conservation fund.  Revenues to the Common School Fund generated by the forfeiture may be approximately $37,500 and revenue to the DOJ penalty surcharge appropriation may be approximately $9,750.





Assembly Republican Message:





Felons and others not allowed to possess a firearm should not be authorized to hunt with one. 





Opposition Arguments:





Adds another layer of bureaucracy and more paperwork for hunters.  





Key Supporters:





Representative Jeff Smith (author); WI Dept. of Natural Resources.





Key Opponents:





Hunters Rights Coalition, WI Bear Hunters Association and WI Chapter of SCI.





Committee Vote:





On April 4, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Public Safety recommended passage of AB737, on a vote of 8-0.





Staff Author of Bill Summary





Andrew Nowlan; Office of Rep. Garey Bies (6-5350)
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